
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

  

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Assembly Friday 
11.45am 

3-4N 
 

Inside this Issue 
From the Principal, Canteen & Breakfast Club, Book Club, Stage 2 & Stage 3 Excursion, 

Cross Country, PBL Winners, Attendance All Stars, Community News. After School Care Survey 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                   

 
Visit our Website: www.alma-p.schools@det.nsw.edu.au or download the Alma App to your smartphone through the Apple App Store or Android Google Play Market 

  Term 2 

  Week 4 

 Monday 10 May 2021 

Telephone: (08) 80882181 www.alma-p.schools.nsw.edu.au Fax: (08) 80873691 

Alma  
Cross Country 



Mother’s Day Celebrations 
I hope that all mums and grandmothers had a wonderful Mothers’ Day 
yesterday. I know the kids had some fun cooking biscuits in the kitchen and 
making Mother’s Day cards for their families. Not to mention the terrariums 
the senior students made during garden. Thank you 5/6M for mine which 
takes pride of place in my office. 
 
NAPLAN 
NAPLAN will commence this week for Years 3 and 5. We will be doing the 
majority of the testing on the computers and in the computer lab. Please 
make sure the students have a good breakfast and pack break treats or brain 
food as we call it to get them through the assessments. Talk to the students 
to ease any anxiety as it is just a point in time assessment to see if they are 
on track with their learning.   
 
Good luck to all students.  
 
Results will be available to parents in Term 3 

 
Alma Cross Country Carnival 
The Alma Cross Country Carnival was held last Friday. Team spirit was rife 
with loud cheers of encouragement and a sensational effort from all students 
participating. The course was different this year extending around the block 
and the kids loved it! It was a great atmosphere and wonderful to see so 
many families there. 
Congratulation to all students who received a place! The winning house on 
the day was Cuthbert. 
 
Broken Hill Cross Country Carnival 
Students who received a place and are eligible to participate in the Broken 
Hill Cross Country Carnival on Monday 17th May are listed on the next page. 
Notes will be sent home to these students this week. The carnival will be 
held at the Memorial Oval starting at 9.30am. Students will be travelling to 
and from the carnival by bus. 
 
Assembly this Week 
An assembly will be held this Friday at 11.45am in Kester Hall. 3-4N will be 
entertaining us at this assembly. 
 
 
Trish Webb 
PRINCIPAL 
 
 

 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Canteen now OPEN each day. 
Julie is back from leave and would like to thank for their patience and 

understanding during her absence. 
 

Breakfast Club open tomorrow. 
 

Book Club 
Due back  

this Wednesday  
12th May 

In the Kitchen 
with 1-2B 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

EXCURSIONS 
 

Stage 2 Excursion – Sunraysia: Wednesday 18th August to Friday 20th August. 
 

Stage 3 Excursion – Ballarat: Monday 9th to Friday 13th August  
 
Permission notes and deposits were due last Friday for the Stage 2 and Stage 3 excursions.  
 

Information will be sent home for both excursions this week. An itinerary, payment plan, general permission, 
permission to watch videos and medical forms will be included.  
Please complete all required forms and return to school as soon as possible. 

Cross Country 



 
    

 

  

                    Have Your Say on Before and After School Care  
Does your child need before and after school care? We want to hear from you – please complete a short survey 
to help us understand your family’s needs for out of school hours care. Your responses will shape what we do to 
expand before and after School Care across NSW. 
 
Please complete the survey via the following website link: 
https://surveys.education.nsw.gov.au/s3/OSHCParentsSurvey. The survey will be open until 24 May 2021. 
 
The survey has been designed to be easy to use and should take no more than two minutes to complete, with a 
few extra minutes for those who would like to supply additional information. 
If you need a paper or over-the-phone version of the survey, or require survey translation, please contact the 
Department of Education Before and After School Care Program team by phone on 1300 244 145 or email at: 
BASCReform@det.nsw.edu.au.  
 

Attendance All-Stars! 
Most improved attendance. 

 

Week 6 

Class Attendance % 

K-6B 86.13 

K-6W 87.30 

KJ 93.36 

KL 91.58 

1-2B 91.17 

1-2S 90.40 

1-2W 90.52 

3-4N 92.30 

3-4S 89.81 

3-4W 89.04 

5-6H 90.74 

5-6M 92.59 

5-6S 88.16 
 

The winning class Term 2 Week 3 
 

1-2B 

PBL Winners 
 

Thea Ralph KJ, Charlotte Ali KJ 
Nevaeh Garden 1/2S, Indiana George 1/2S 

Ashton Morris 3/4W, Tyreke King 3/4W 
Skey Fry 5/6H, Sam Rouse 5/6S 

https://surveys.education.nsw.gov.au/s3/OSHCParentsSurvey
mailto:BASCReform@det.nsw.edu.au

